
        TIS Digital Backpack  

            January 8, 2024  
  

 
                                                                                                                                                                  Photo courtesy of M. Lachut    

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE:  

Student-Teacher HAWK Nest Meeting  
 

On Tuesday, December 19th we held our monthly HAWKS Nest advisor/advisee 
meetings. The purpose of HAWK Nests is to come together as a school 
community in a grouping to build healthy relationships and teach social & 
emotional skills. HAWK Nests start with members identifying how they’re feeling 
through a fist to 5 (holding up one through five fingers to indicate how they are 
feeling) and meet HAWK’s Nest members and get to know each other.  
The topic of the December HAWK Nest meeting was self-control. HAWK Nest 
advisors defined the term as the ability to control oneself. The definition went on 
to include examples of being in difficult situations and needing to find a way to 
keep your cool and follow the rules around you. Self-control was also described 
as having big feelings, finding a way to manage them and to use a strategy to 
stay calm, so that you can make a good choice. When we act without thinking, we 
can really sometimes hurt ourselves or those around us. The HAWK Nest ended 
with students getting the chance to proactive self-control by playing a game of 
Simon Says.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Silly Sweater Day 

     
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 



Annual Holiday Sing-Along 
 

 
  
 

 
Universal Screens 

 

As part of our comprehensive universal screening process, all students will be 
taking a variety of universal screens in math and ELA over the next month. The 
purpose of the universal screens is to enable the teaching team to obtain 
information on student performance in relation to grade level norms. Such 
information is used to inform our instruction relative to each student.  

 

Wacky Tacky Day 

 

Wednesday, January 12, we will hold a wacky tacky spirit day. All students and 
staff are encouraged to dress in their wackiest and tackiest outfit.   
 

 



 

T.I.S. CALENDAR 

 

JANUARY 

 

12 WACKY TACKY DAY 

15 NO SCHOOL 

19 TOLLAND PTO PRESENTS:  Grade 5 Dance (see flyer) 

24 Tolland High School Mid-Semester Day – PLEASE NOTE:  TIS STUDENTS 

HAVE SCHOOL ON THIS DAY 

26 NO SCHOOL for Kindergarten thru Grade 8 – TIS STUDENTS ARE NOT IN 

SCHOOL THIS DAY  



 

NEW ITEMS THIS WEEK: 

FOR 5TH GRADE STUDENTS: 

 

 



FOR 4TH GRADE STUDENTS: 

 

  



 Unified Arts Update for January 2024  

  Art ~ Library ~ Music ~ Physical Education   

 

Want more UA updates??  

Unified Arts information and news can also be found in your child’s Google 

Classroom. Look either for the teacher’s name (Ms. Baker) or for the 

“special” (Library) in your child’s Google Classroom to find things like 

concert dates, genres of the month, and band information.  

     

Ms. Ballard - Art - Please send in the smocks today!  

 

Grade 3  During the month of January, we will be starting a Clay Coil project. 

Students will design a base shape and finish the rest of the clay project by coiling 

up clay, 4 or 5 coils high. The clay project will then need to dry before firing it in 

the kiln. After the clay project has been fired we will glaze it with two colors of 

glaze.  

         

Grade 4  The fourth graders will be starting up their Paper Mache Project. Each 

student will design an armature of the character or animal that they wish to 

make. The students will make a plan and construct their character with 

newspaper they bought from home. Once the armature is made the students will 

paper mache over the armature making the surface hard and ready for painting. 

Each child will bring in a printout of the animal or character they were going 

to make. When the Paper Mache dries the students will paint their sculptures to 

match their photo. 
 

 Grade 5 The fifth graders will be working on finishing their Marionettes. Now 

that we are finished with the Fire Prevention posters, we will return to finish our 

marionettes. Controllers will be made and clothes will be added. The students will 

paint areas such as hands and feet, or shoes depending on the character selected. 

Once the character is finished the marionette can be stung. 

 This paint does not come out of clothes. All students are asked to wear a 

smock during class! 
 

          Hello Parents!  In the art room, students will not be permitted to wear their 

winter coats in class. Please, send a smock to protect and cover your child’s clothes. 

The art room is used by three different grades and there are messy projects going on 

all the time. Thank you for your help and understanding. Ms. Ballard 



 

   

Mrs. Hill - Library Media 

During the month of January, all TIS students will complete a Destiny review. This 

review is important to check for mid-year understanding. Destiny is the online card 

catalog that students use to look up library books. Lessons have been taught about 

identifying call numbers such as F for fiction. Students will be given time to 

practice Destiny skills, if needed. 

Later in January, all TIS students will complete a Nearpod lesson about the life, 

work and legacy of Martin Luther King, Jr. The Nearpod lesson has articles to 

read, videos to watch and interactive questions, polls, and a drawing activity.  

 
 

Ms. Baker - General Music & Grade 4 & 5 Chorus 
     

    

 Let’s celebrate Kindness! 

 

 

 Grade 3 general music:  

Third graders are reviewing their musical concepts. The students are studying about 

the composer Wolfgang Amadeus Mozart. They will also be practicing their 

sixteenth note rhythm reading and music vocabulary along with singing new folk 

songs. 



 
 

Grade 4 general music: The fourth graders are reviewing their musical concepts. 

The students will also be practicing their sixteenth note rhythm reading, studying 

about the composer Wolfgang Amadeus Mozart and the music of Africa. 
 

Grade 5 general music: The fifth graders are reviewing their musical concepts. 

They will be working on learning to play the ukulele and the recorder. We will 

begin our Hawaiian music unit to coincide with learning to play the ukulele.  

 Students are not required to purchase their own ukulele but, if you or your student are interested 

in investing in your own ukulele contact me in order to find a quality instrument at a reasonable 

price. 

 
 

Grade 4 & 5 chorus: The students will be learning all new , more advanced music 

for their spring concert which will be Thursday, April 25, 2024. Mark 

your calendars!!!  

 

 

 

 



Mrs. Marchesani - Music Times Three and 4th & 5th grade 

Band 

 

Music Times Three: Wednesday afternoons at 2:40 p.m. are fun times with Music 

Times Three 3rd graders participating in singing and movement activities. Current 

favorites include “Mr. Clicketty Cane”, “Take Me Out to the Ballgame” and “Here Comes 

a Bluebird”.  

          SAVE THE DATE:  Mx3 Spring Concert March 21, 2024 6:30 p.m. TIS 

Cafetorium 

   
Grade 4 Band:  Two standout favorite songs with 4th grade Band members are 

“Quarter’s Worth” #15 and “Song of the Fjords” #27 in our Standard of Excellence red 

books.  Tied notes are a new concept for Band members.  “Farm Out” #34 in the red book 

(Old MacDonald Had a Farm) is a fun song to practice this concept!   

     

Save the date: Grade 4 Band Spring Concert  Tuesday May 7th at 7:00 pm in the 

TIS Cafetorium. Call time for Band members is 6:30 pm.  

Grade 5 Band:  Students completed the Concert Bb “Scale Preps for Beginning Band” 

by Mike Hannickel and have begun learning the Concert Eb scale preps. The Concert Eb 

Scale Preps helps with mastering “Regal March”, “Montego Bay” and many other songs 

in that key signature.  Our playing eighth notes review is going very well! Playing a 

variety of eighth note rhythms helps students as they are learning  “Regal March”, “This 

Old Man” and “This Old Dude”. 

Save these dates!  

1.  Step Up Concert – Grades 5-8 Bands, March 18th (snow date Monday March 

19th) held at Tolland Middle School. Call time for Band students is 6:30pm and the 

Concert begins at 7:00pm.  

2. Grade 5 Band Spring Concert at TIS - Monday, May 6th.  Call time is 6:30 pm 

and the Spring Concert begins at 7:00 pm.  

3. 5th graders will also have an enrichment opportunity this year!  Band members 

who are interested will learn how to play "God Bless America" and play that piece 



with the Tolland High School Band at the May 26th Memorial Day Parade 

Ceremonies.  

Inclement Weather policy:  On early dismissal or late start days, small group Band classes 

WILL meet during the school day.  Please contact me anytime with questions or 

concerns!  nmarchesani@tolland.k12.ct.us    860-870-6885 x 40226  

 

         

 

Mr. Downing – Physical Education   

Third grade: Students will be working on stickhandling, passing and other 

manipulative skills during the hockey unit.  

Fourth grade: Students will be working on stickhandling, passing and other 

manipulative skills during the hockey unit.  
 

Fifth grade:Students will be working on stickhandling, passing and other 

manipulative skills during the hockey unit.   
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FAMILY INTERACTIVE STEAM NIGHT 

Friday, February 2, 2024 

6:00 – 7:30 

Birch Grove Primary School 

 

Come explore STEAM Activities with the Tolland Family Resource Center. 

You will be able to create art and experiment with hands-on activities. 

Please register by Friday, January 26, 2024. Spots are limited. 

 

 

 

 

SNOW DATE: Friday, February 9, 2024 

 

 Scan or click the QR code to register for this free event. Open to children in preschool through 

5th grade and their families. 

 



 

FROM OUR SCHOOL NURSE: 

Appropriate Outerwear and Appropriate Footwear 

 

Two reminders for your student. Please remind them to know their 

scheduled day for gym class. They should be wearing appropriate athletic 

footwear to participate in required gym activities. Should you have any 

questions please reach out to kdowning@tolland.k12.ct.us  OR you may 

contact the nurse. If your student does not know their gym day, have them 

check their class schedule.  If they do not usually wear athletic shoes, a 

good option would be for them to have a labeled pair they keep in their 

locker.  

 

Winter weather and outdoor recess. Your student should plan to have 

appropriate outerwear for cooler temperatures. If the weather is 20 

degrees F and calm, recess is most likely outdoors. Days where there is 

snow on the ground and the temperature is warm enough; outdoor play 

will likely occur. Please help your student plan to bring, or wear, the 

appropriate outdoor gear for their comfort level. Boots are needed to play 

in the snow. 

  

  

mailto:kdowning@tolland.k12.ct.us


WHAT’S HAPPENING IN OUR CLASSROOMS 

Grade 3 
 It is so hard to believe that we are already so close to our Holiday break and 

when we return it will be January of a new year.  Your third graders are making 
some wonderful progress and memories as we move through the year.  Just a few 

reminders that it is around this time of year that school supplies begin to 
dwindle.  So please refresh their supply of pencils and whiteboard markers.  In 
addition, the weather has taken a turn and things are getting cold outside.  Please 

make sure your child is wearing a winter coat when they arrive at school each 
day.  Bringing hats, gloves, snow pants and boots is also important as we see some 

snow.  If they have snow pants and boots, they are allowed to play in the snow, if 
they don’t they will be on the blacktop only during recess.  The office staff have 
been overwhelmed with students borrowing Chromebooks.  Please remember that 

students are responsible for having a charged Chromebook each day.  We 
encourage you to find a regular spot for charging and use it nightly.   

 We are buzzing right along with our curriculum.  In the Bridges Math program 
we are in Unit 3, which focuses on addition and subtraction problems.  Students are 
learning different strategies for solving word problems and learning about 

estimation and rounding.  December Number Corner focused on fractions of a 
whole, equivalent fractions and collecting grams.  We continue to practice 

multiplication and division facts on a daily basis and encourage students to practice 
this at home as well.   
 In Language Arts we are continuing with the Journeys program.  We have 

read stories about traditions, such as the Kamishibai Man, and Harvest Birds.  Our 
next unit has some informational texts about inventions that helped sports.  We’ll 

read some trickster tales, Native American stories, and about service animals.  In 
Fundations we are currently working on the Bonus Unit.  This unit includes work 
with Greek and Latin roots and prefixes.   

 After the winter break we’ll begin our science unit that focuses on forces and 
motion. The unit includes several hands-on activities working with gravity, friction, 

static electricity and magnetism.   
 
 

Grade 4 
Fourth grade chorus members enjoyed caroling around the building as they treated 

TIS staff and students to a variety of holiday songs. We look forward to another 
festive treat on Tuesday, December 19th when the Tolland High School Band and 
Chorus Holiday Tour performs for TIS students and staff.  TIS will also have a whole 

school winter assembly on Thursday, December 21st which will feature holiday 
songs from around the world.  

 
This month’s Number Corner activities focus on geometry as students explore 

congruence, line symmetry, and parallel and perpendicular lines in figures. Students 
worked to define pentominoes and their attributes. Fractions and decimals are 
featured in Unit 3. Students use various tools to model, read, write, compare, 

compose and decompose fractions and decimals.  
 



In language arts students use close reading strategies to analyze and annotate 
texts. Fact and opinion, theme, point of view, and drawing conclusions are all target 

skills. Selections include a variety of genres such as informational text, plays, and 
realistic fiction. 

 
In science the students are exploring our changing Earth. The causes and effects of 
weathering and erosion on the Earth’s landscape are the primary focus.  At the end 

of the unit, students will apply their learning as they work to create a plan to slow 
erosion on hiking trails. 

 
We hope that everyone enjoys some time with family and friends over the winter 
break and has a happy, healthy New Year!  

 
 

Grade 5 
In ELA, students are wrapping up our first module on cultures in 

conflict.  Students completed their first novel, “Thunder Rolling in the Mountains,” 

by Newbery medalist Scott O’Dell and Elizabeth Hall. Throughout this module, 
students learned about the American westward expansion, Nez Perce culture, and 

studied the conflict between the Nez Perce and the U.S. government. This novel is 
told through the poignant voice of Sound of Running Feet, daughter of Nez Perce 

leader Chief Joseph. Students concluded this module by reading Chief Joseph’s 
“Lincoln Hall Speech” to members of Congress in 1879, in which he makes his case 
for his people to return to their homeland. At the end of the readings, students 

completed a compare and contrast essay about Chief Joseph and Sound of Running 
Feet.  

In January, students will begin module 2 about wordplay and how authors use 
wordplay to engage audiences, create humor and meaning, and express themes. 

Students have completed book reports on the following genres: realistic 

fiction, mystery, historical fiction and fantasy. Students will read a Nutmeg awarded 
book in January, a biography or autobiography in February, and a science fiction 

text in March.  
 

In Social Studies, students have spent this trimester learning about 

indigenous life and exploration. Through our ELA text and other text types, students 
explored the cultural practices of indigenous peoples prior to colonization including 

ways of governing, gender roles, and economic systems. Students analyzed ways 
that cultural practices of indigenous peoples were similar/different than they were in 
surrounding regions.  

Students are also learning reasons for European exploration and the conflicts 
the Eurpoeans had with the Native Americans.  Students are learning about the 

Vikings, Marco Polo, Christopher Columbus, and other early explorers. Students 
have begun to explain the reasons (economic, political, social and religious) that 
lead people to leave Europe for the New World. Students will continue to evaluate 

the impact of colonization on indigenous people’s ways of life. In January, students 
will begin learning more about colonization.  

 
In Math, students completed their unit on adding and subtracting fractions as well 
as learning how to simplify fractions and turn improper fractions into mixed 

numbers. We are now beginning Unit 3 - Place Value and Decimals. Students are 



extending their place value understanding of decimals by reading, writing, modeling 
and comparing decimals to the ten thousandths. They have learned a few new 

workplace games and a warm up “I Have ___, You Need ___” game. In December 
Number Corner, students are working on classifying quadrilaterals and creating 

scatter plots and line plots of their height and foot size. 

In Science, students finished our Solar System unit by creating a final project on a 
topic we’ve studied this year. We finish December by engaging students in a mini 

unit on matter. When we return in January, students will begin a unit on ecosystems 
with a focus on Golden Jellyfish. 

Happy Winter Break! 

 

 

  



NEWS FROM OUR MATH INTERVENTIONISTS 

 The math intervention classrooms are really working hard so far this year! 

Third graders have been really polishing up those addition and subtraction 

skills. We’ve been playing some awesome games to help us with multi-digit 

addition. One of our favorites has been Target 100. The students add up 

some two digit numbers and then subtract that total from 100. Whoever is 

closer is the winner for that round. The third graders are getting really good 

at these games and working hard on their subtraction with regrouping. They 

also love Countdown from 90. They also have been working on learning 

some of the basic multiplication facts.   Fourth graders have just started 

working on fractions. There has been a lot of talk about pizza and pies. 

Each class gets super hungry thinking ⅜ of a pepperoni pizza! We have 

been learning about equivalent fractions and how if Mrs. Fischer ate 3/6 of a 

large pizza and Mr. McCarthy ate 6/12 of a large pizza; it would actually be 

the same amount of pizza. The fourth graders have also been able to 

master a memory game where they have to match a drawing of a fraction 

with its numerical representation. They are getting really good at matching 

those fractions. Fifth grade is doing a quick refresher on decimal place 

value. We are building visual place value charts in our classes so students 

can see the difference between 0.01, 0.1, 1, 10 etc. Sometimes making 

models of something and seeing the visual representation can make things 

a lot easier to understand. They have also been working on their fact 

fluency with some amazing games like The Product Game, and Products 4 

in a Row. Speaking of fact fluency… many kids have been racking up the 

green lights through the Reflex on-line program. This is a great way to 

become a bit more automatic with facts of every operation. Keep it up TIS 

and if you haven’t been on in a while, now is a great time to start up again! 

 

 

 

 



From Our Reading Department 

December Reading Thoughts From the Reading Department 

 

Dear Parents, 

The following passage will explain why it is so critical for your student to be 

reading at home each evening.  We hope it will encourage you to read to and with 

your child daily.  It is important that they have practice with reading out loud and 

silently as well. 

 

Practice makes Permanent!!! 

 

Happy Reading. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Why Your Child Should Read for 20 minutes Every Day 

 

“WHY CAN’T I SKIP MY 20 MINUTES OF READING TONIGHT?” 

LET’S FIGURE IT OUT --- MATHEMATICALLY! 

 

Student A reads 20 minutes five night of every week; 

Student B reads only 4 minutes a night…or not at all! 

 

Step 1:  Multiply minutes a night x 5 times each week. 

  



Student A reads 20 minutes x 5 times a week = 100 min. /week 

Student B reads 4 minutes x 5 times a week = 20 minutes 

 

Step 2:  Multiply minutes a week x 4 weeks each month. 

Student A reads 400 minutes a month. 

Student B reads 80 minutes a month. 

 

Step 3:  Multiply minutes a month x 9 months/school year 

Student A reads 3600 min. in a school year. 

Student B reads 720 min. in a school year. 

 

Student A practices reading the equivalent of ten (10) whole school days a year. 

Student B gets the equivalent of only two (2) school days of reading practice. 

 

By the end of 6th grade if Student A and Student B maintain these same reading 

habits, Student A will read the equivalent of 60 whole school days.  Student B 

will have read the equivalent of only 12 school days. 

 

One would expect the gap of information retained will have widened 

considerably and so, undoubtedly, will school performance.  How do you think 

Student B will feel about him/herself as a student? 

 

Some questions to ponder: 

 

Which student would you expect to read better? 

Which student would you expect to know more? 

Which student would you expect to write better? 



Which student would you expect to have a better vocabulary? 

Which student would you expect to be more successful in school . . . . and life? 

 

The source for this article is the U.S. Department of Education America Reads 

Challenge publication “Start Early, Finish Strong, How to Help Every Child 

Become a Reader.”  For further information see the America Reads Website. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Fall Back with Read Alouds! 

 

The fall is a great time to get back into curling up indoors with some 

pumpkin spice and a good book.  Reading aloud to your children not only 

helps to strengthen your children’s listening, thinking and verbal skills; 

it also helps to create warm childhood memories and some face to face 

family bonding away from the glaring blue light of a screen.  And while 

you’re at it…...Why not “spice it up” by….oh…..let’s see …..becoming your 

child’s personal fluency model?  “How, pray tell, do I do that, you 

ask?  Just make your reading sound like talking.  Ham it up a little!  Add 

some expression!  Put emphasis on different words to show meaning.  Ask 

them what they think. Give the characters different voices.  Modulate 

your voice to thrill and engage their attention.  Act out a scene!   

 

The joy is in the visualizing!  Remind your child to make movies in his/her 

mind and then talk about what you all saw in the “movie in your mind”. Stop 

at different intervals and ask, “What are you thinking?”  Review some 

wordless picture books and talk about the clues in the pictures. 

Read some nonfiction together and explore new places and topics. Don’t 

let the fleeting light and warmth of summer chill your bones.  Grab a mug of 

hot pumpkin apple cider latte, make some great family memories and turn 

your child into a reader who ultimately prefers the book to the movie 

and your living room to whatever setting lies beyond……... 



 

The most important thing is to read.   The more children read and are read to the 

better reader they will become. 

 

Happy Reading! 

 

 

  



 

UPDATED TEPTO MEETING DATES CALENDAR: 

  



 

  



 

 

 



 

 

TIS SPIRITWEAR!!  
Get ahead on your holiday shopping with the TIS Holiday Sale! Featuring new designs and gifts 

for parents, grandparents and more! Shop at https://1stplace.sale/109626  

Holiday Sale Info 

• Sale Dates: November 6th - December 8th 
• Savings: 20% discount sitewide 
• Shipping: Free shipping over $75, $5 shipping under $75 
• Delivery: All orders are guaranteed delivery by December 23rd 

Links 

• Store Link: https://1stplace.sale/109626 

 

  

https://1stplace.sale/109626
http://click.email.1stplacespiritwear.com/?qs=37dac5b13caf03e1b73a140bc6cd583e6aae6930d28283e85e0a5290b6f2b28ef7492428214ef239f968532e74bc4c9d699f8df3941f6456


 

 

    



  
   





 

School Meals 2023-2024:  
All students are eligible for a free breakfast each day. Students who qualify for free or reduced-
price meals will also be eligible to receive one free lunch daily. ALL OTHER  
LUNCHES WILL BE CHARGED AT THE CURRENT LUNCH PRICE PER SCHOOL.    
  

Payment for these lunches is the responsibility of the parent or guardian.  
The district participates in the National School Lunch Program and Breakfast Program 

which offers students nutritionally balanced meals daily. The lunch period is 30 

minutes. Proper manners are always expected in the cafeteria. Free and reducedprice 

meals are available based on financial need. Information on this program may be 

obtained from the main office or Abby Kassman-Harned, the Food Service Director, at 

aharned@tolland.k12.ct.us or 870-6854.   
  

We use a Point-of-Sale System that allows you to put money into an account for your 

child to purchase meals.    
  

Scanning – All students will be scanned unless the parent or guardian opts out of this 

biometric identification procedure. When your child comes through the service line, 

he/she will scan his/her finger as a means of identification.    
  

Payments – The cost of lunch at Birch Grove and Tolland Intermediate school is $3.15. 

One school breakfast is free for all students. One milk is provided for each lunch and 

breakfast. Ala carte milk is $0.75. You may sign up for “My School Account” and make 

your payments online. Your child may give payment along with a form to his/her 

classroom teacher to send to the office, or he/she may bring payment directly to the 

cashier in the cafeteria at mealtime. Your payment may take us a few days to process. 

It is important to keep a positive balance in your students’ accounts. If you have any 

questions or concerns, you may contact us at 860-870-6854 or 

aharned@tolland.k12.ct.us  
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The End 

                           


